
 Butte, MT  59701 

NWE-THF-38

Kimberly D. Bose
Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C.  20426 

March 23, 2021

Re: NorthWestern Energy Files 2020 Annual Activity, Fish Passage, and Bull Trout Take 
Report for Thompson Falls Hydroelectric Project (1869)

Dear Secretary Bose:

Herein attached, per Item D of Commission Order dated February 12, 2009, is NorthWestern 
Energy’s 2020 Annual Activities, Fish Passage and Bull Trout Take Report for the Thompson 
Falls Project completed in consultation with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS), 
Montana Fish, Wildlife and Parks, and Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes. The USFWS 
signature of approval (under their Section 7 Terms and Conditions Authority) for this report and 
filing with the Commission is included on page 2.  

Sincerely, 

Mary Gail Sullivan
Director, Environmental and Lands

CC: 
Andy Welch, NWE Craig Barfoot, CSKT 
Jon Hanson, NWE  Ginger Gillin, GEI 
John Tabaracci, NWE  Kristi Webb, New Wave 
Ben Conard, USFWS   
Kevin Aceituno, USFWS 
Trevor Watson, MFWP 
Jason Blakney, MFWP 



The USFWS has reviewed and by signature below, approves this Thompson Falls Project 2020 
Annual Activity, Fish Passage and Bull Trout Take Report filing with the Commission. 

 

 

 

Ben Conard 

 

Deputy Office Supervisor, Montana 
Ecological Services Office. 

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (position) 

 

03/17/2021 

Date 

 










































































































